OWG report to ROS September 10, 2003

The OWG met on August 21, 2003. OWG discussed changes to the NERC Certification testing.  Richard Sikes (CenterPoint) gave a presentation regarding the certification process including question development and the status of using continuing education credits for re-certification. Operator re-certification using continuing education will require 32 hours of credit and will be good for a period of two years, whereas taking the test provides a five year certification. The NERC Board is expected to address the continuing education proposal in October 2003. The current expectation is only ERCOT and TO operators will be required to have NERC Certification. However, ERCOT, as the Balancing Authority, does assign tasks to QSEs. ERCOT has not determined if these task assignments require NERC Balancing Authority certification. Transmission Operator certification test passing rate is at 79%.  For further details, the OWG minutes are posted on the ERCOT website.

The OWG recommends the following OGRRs for ROS approval:

·    137 Limit for LaaR Participation due to PRR 415 – no comments received

·    138 Reactive Curves Requirement – comments from LCRA and CNP incorporated 
Next OWG is scheduled for September 24, 2003.

A. The Operating Guide Revision Task Force met on August 20, 2003. 

The Operating Guide Change Control Process in Section 1 is being evaluated to verify procedure transparency to all stakeholders. A draft OGRR is under review to resolve differences between the OG and ERCOT’s RAP/SPS Procedure. OGRTF continues to review a draft OGRR to correct and clarify OG Section 2. 

Operating Guides effective date September 1, 2003 – new sections 2, 3, and 4 incorporating OGRRs:

· 129 TO/TDSP Emergency Communication

· 130 Automatic Voltage Regulator and PSS Status Reporting Requirements

· 131 LaaR Qualification Procedure for RRS, Non-Spin, and Replacement

· 134 Calculation of Transmission Equipment Limits

The next OGRTF meeting is scheduled for September 23, 2003 at the Met Center.

B. The Black Start Task Force met August 12, 2003. PRR 453 Black Start Service Voice Communication and OGRR 139 Black Start Backup Communication Facility Criteria have been posted and are in the comment period. ERCOT has selected the Black Start Resources for 2004. 

The next BSTF meeting will be on September 30, 2003.

C. The Communications Task Force met on September 5, 2003. 

· A TO / QSE contact list has been compiled and is being verified for emergency communications.  The TF will make a recommendation on how this list should be updated and where it should reside. Current suggestions would put it on the portal and publish it as an appendix to the Black Start Plan.  An OGRR would require that the contact list be updated as part of the annual Black Start Plan process.

· ERCOT has completed the task of revising the ERCOT Fundamentals Manual and updating the ERCOT Operator Certification test questions.  

